Operations Committee Minutes
June 11, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner.  
Staff Updates

Jay Hancock reported that there is a counselor position open in Fairmont as a result of Emily Badenschier accepting the position in the St. Peter office.  

Mary Kolles reported that there will be a part-time driver position available in Mankato.  The position is 14 hours per week and may include some clerical duties.

Regional Management 

Jay Hancock reported that there will be structural changes to regional management for Vocational Rehabilitation Services.  There will be new positions created above the Rehabilitation Area Managers so they can provide more clinical supervision for counselors.    

Staff Update 

Karen Wagner reported that Linda Skogen will be working at the Mankato WorkForce Center until the end of December.  She will be working with Unemployment Insurance applicants to assist with re-employment.   

Welding
Karen Wagner reported that they received 30 applications for the next welding class and they are making the final selections for participants this week.  The maximum number of participants is 12.   

Technical Services for Electronics (TSE)
Karen Wagner reported that staff are meeting with the 84 employees from Technical Services for Electronics/Ametek in Arlington, MN for group orientations and enrollments.  Employees are being laid off through the end of the year.   

Grants Update
Diane Halvorson reported that two FastTRAC grant proposals were submitted last week to continue the Pathways to Healthcare Careers course and to develop a Pathway to Manufacturing Careers Course.  

Advertising

Diane Halvorson discussed advertizing the workshop schedules in the newspaper and asked the managers if there should be any changes for the coming year.  There was discussion about evaluating how attendees found out about the workshops and other ways to market the WorkForce Center services.  Marketing will be an agenda item for the next meeting..  

Continuous Improvement Team

Diane Halvorson reported that the Continuous Improvement Team will be resurrected.  In the past, the team conducted customer satisfaction surveys and quality assessments which resulted in the development of comment cards, menu of service forms, and sharing minutes with staff to improve communication.  

Business Services Specialist Reports

Karen Wagner reported that Joshua Vrtacnik and Bill Meyer will be providing a report of business service activity at the Council meeting and they will be requesting feedback on what information is of value to report at each meeting.  

Leases

Karen Wagner suggested that the committee should review the lease renewals at all of the WorkForce Centers at a future Operations Committee meeting.    

Resource Area Computers

Diane Halvorson reported that DEED will fulfill the request to replace all but one of the computers in the resource area at the three WorkForce Centers.  
Summer Youth

Nancy Haag reported that staff are preparing youth for summer employment.  Approximately, 155 youth will be served with a special emphasis on youth from communities of color, teen parents, and youth in out of home placements.  

Next Operations Committee Meeting
The July meeting has been cancelled, so the next meeting of the Operations Committee will be on August 13th at 1:00 p.m.

